
 

 

 

 

Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 16th June 2023 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
It was lovely to see so many Dads, Grandads, Uncles at our Father’s Day breakfast today, 

there was a fantastic atmosphere in school. We had some lovely comments as people were 

leaving – thank you for coming, we hope to make this a regular event. 

Thank you also to all our wonderful staff who helped out too, we really appreciate everyone’s 

support, special thanks to Mr Davis. Over the last couple of days we have cooked over 350 

sausages and are looking forward to cooking some more at the disco tonight!  Across the  

federation we raised approximately £350 from the Father’s Day Breakfasts held at both  

Winkleigh and Kings Nympton schools which will go into our federation fundraising pot to  

support trips and residentials.  Thank you again for your support. 

Year 2 had a fun day at Quince Honey Farm, they made their own candles as well as tasting 

different types of honey.  Well done Year 2. 

This week has been very busy with sports fixtures, a group of Year 5s and 6s went to Instow  

to take part in a Cricket Festival, despite the heat the children really enjoyed it and were, as  

always, a credit to the school.  Yesterday we took two netball teams and one football team  

to play against Hatherleigh Primary and won both the netball and the football games.  Well 

done to everyone involved.  Thank you to Mr Walter and Mr Davis for organising both days. 

Sports Day will he held on Wednesday 28
th
 June.  It will begin at 9:30am for Nursery, Owls, 

Year 1, 2 and 3 and finish by 12:00pm.  Parents are welcome to bring a picnic and stay to  

enjoy lunchtime with their children.  Years 4, 5 and 6 events will begin at 1:15pm, parents are 

welcome to bring a picnic and enjoy lunchtime with their children from 12:00pm before the 

events commence.  The afternoon Sports Day events should be finished by 3:00pm. 

Well done to our Year 6s who ran the Father’s Day Gift Shop with FOWS today. Thank you to 

FOWS for organising—there were some lovely presents available.  Tonight is the Friends  

Disco and also Tim’s last disco as DJ. Over the years Tim has DJ’ed many a school disco  

and we are very grateful to him for his time and expertise. 

Lastly, please could we remind parents that the recommended age for children to use 

“WhatsApp” is 14 years. This is because children under this age are not considered  

emotionally mature enough to consider the impact of throw-away comments made online.  

Over the last couple of weeks, we have heard about fall outs that have happened outside of 

school through “WhatsApp” group messages involving children ranging from Year 2 to Year 6.  

If your child has access to a mobile phone, please do check them regualrly and talk to them 

about online safety.  Whilst children learn about online safety in school and fall outs are dealt 

with in school, we cannot monitor your children’s online chats that occur outside of school.  

Please refer to our website for more help and advice. Thank you for your cooperation. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Mrs V Fenemore, Executive Headteacher 
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A note from the Head 

https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/safeguarding-and-welfare/online-safety


 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 19TH JUNE 2023 

Emails sent this week:  Year 1 Little Wandle 12/06/23. Head Lice in Year 4. Final Itinerary—Year 6 London Residential. Remind-

er—Year 3 Climbing & Camping Residential. Fine Art Club—Summer 2023. Nursery Invoice Summer Term 2. Hot Weather. Girls 

Football—Wednesday 21st June. Multisports—Thursday 22nd June. Team Sports—Friday 23rd June. Pick Up Time. Year 2 

Quince Honey Farm Trip. FAO Year 6 Parents. Year 4 Spellings. Year 5 Spellings. 

Saturday 17th June 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and 

All Sorts After School Club for w/c 26th June 

Monday 19th June 
 PE lessons today: Year 5 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Crochet/Sewing Club 

Tuesday 20th June 

 PE lessons today: Year 4, Year 6 

 12.30pm-1.30pm Gardening Club (Year 4, 5, & 6) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Bat & Racket Sports Club (Year 4, 5, & 6) 

Wednesday 21st June 

 Year 6—London Residential 

 PE lessons today: Owls, Year 1, Year 3, Year 4 

 Y5 / Y6 Tag Rugby Festival—Crediton RFU—those involved have 

received a letter 

 CANCELLED Girls Football Club 

Thursday 22nd June 

 Year 6—London Residential 

 PE lessons today: Owls, Year 2, Year 3, Year 6 

 CANCELLED Multi Sports Club 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Fine Art Club (session 2 of 5) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Rounders Club (Year 3 to 6) 

Friday 23rd June 

 Year 6—London Residential 

 PE lessons today: Year 2, Year 5, Year 6 

 9.15am-10.30am Nursery Stay & Play 

 CANCELLED Team Sports Club 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Lego Coding & Animation Club (Year 2 to 6) 

Saturday 24th June 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and 

All Sorts After School Club for w/c 3rd July 
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This week has been all about sharks! We have enjoyed the text 'Shark in the Park' and from  

this we have retold parts of the story, made paper plate sharks and as part of our maths task we 

rolled a dice, counted the spots and gave the shark that amount of teeth using the play dough.   

Another reminder about footwear; please make sure the children wear trainers or canvas shoes- 

we spend lots of time outside where the children love to run, climb and go on the bikes and we 

need to make sure their feet are protected.  

Have a wonderful weekend,  

The Nursery Team  

SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

Owls Class have had another great week, incorporating all things ‘superhero’ into their  
learning and have particularly enjoyed practising their tricky words using the water  
pistols! They have also managed to keep one another cool with them this week too!   

They have thoroughly enjoyed learning about the life cycle of a caterpillar, ordering the stages 
and creating their own lifecycles independently. Our class caterpillars have begun spinning 
their own cocoons which the children have been fascinated with.  We can’t wait to see what 
they look like after their metamorphosis!   

In maths, we have moved on from learning about doubles, to work on sharing fairly.  The  
children have listened to stories and have enjoyed sharing cookies, playdough cakes and 
beans ensuring that their sharing is always fair.  Can you practise your sharing over the  
weekend and take a photo to bring in for show and tell next week?  Perhaps you will 
share some sweets or cakes with your teddies and toys like we did at school? How did 
you make sure it was fair each time? 

We would like to reassure parents that we check the children’s drink bottles regularly  
throughout the day in this hot weather and have been re-filling them at least once every day 
this week!  Please can we remind parents that children need to bring sun hats to school every 
day at the moment.  Our supply of spare hats has now unfortunately diminished!  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 1—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Keast 
This week we continued with our English sequence based on the text ‘What Happens 
When…’ by Delphine Chedru. We have been breaking the story down into different elements 
and thinking about how we could alter the story to create our own version. We have thought 
about alternative items that could be lost and the magical things that might happen to them. 
We are beginning to plan our own individual stories which we will be writing independently. 

In Maths we are now learning about place value and numbers to 100. We have been counting 
to 100 and back, thinking about the tens which we encounter as we count. We have been  
partitioning numbers and discussing what each digit represents in terms of tens and ones. 
Again making the most of the great weather and taking our learning outside to draw some 
chalk number lines. 

In History we learned about rail travel during the Victorian era and how this enabled people to 
visit the seaside for a day out. We looked at some vintage seaside posters advertising various 
seaside locations and had a go at creating our own. 

We had a great time in DT this week tasting lots of different fruits. Many children said it was 
the first time they had tasted some of them! 

It is getting even hotter and the children are coping really well. Thank you for helping them 
with sunscreen in the mornings, it is so reassuring to see a generation of children who  
understand the dangers of the sun on their skin! Our classroom is the coolest in the school, 
and our outdoor area is shaded, so we really have been so lucky to enjoy this heat safely! 

In science we tested the waterproof-ness of different materials—it wasn't what we  

hypothesised!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 2—Miss Jones 

It's been a super busy week in Year 2. In Maths we have been continuing with statistics and 

looked at creating our own pictograms, block diagrams and writing questions for each other to 

answer. In English we have been exploring our new instructional text through likes, dislikes, 

patterns and puzzles, learning and remembering the text with a story map and using our 

knowledge of the text to answer comprehension questions.  

Then in History linking to Maths, we collected data using mentimeter to create a word cloud of 

our favourite foods. We discussed what we noticed and considered whether there were any 

similarities or differences between food choices now compared to the past.  

In Science we continued exploring the uses of everyday materials by learning about recycling. 

We were all interested to learn that it's not just paper we can recycle! As a class we sorted  

different examples of materials into the right recycling container  

and discussed whether we agreed or disagreed with each other.  

The highlight of the week was our trip to Quince Honey Farm on 

Thursday, we were certainly lucky with the weather!  

Continue reading to find out what we got up to.  

Enjoy your weekend everyone.  
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On Thursday Year 2 had a super trip to Quince Honey Farm… 

... linking to our current learning in Science about natural materials.  

We learned all about the roles of different bees in the colony and why they are important.  

Next we tasted and compared four different types of honey, before making our own beeswax 

candles and planting sunflower seeds. We ended our trip by having a game of bee bingo to find 

different objects around the gardens.   

YEAR 2—QUINCE HONEY FARM 
THURSDAY 15TH JUNE 2023 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
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Year 3—Mr Slocombe 

Year 3 have enjoyed a hot week in school! We have made use of our 
new found water tray in our outdoor area to keep ourselves cool and  
recall learning relating to mass and capacity in maths.  

In the classroom, we have been focusing on writing our shared version of 
the Paperbag Prince. Next week, we will be planning and writing our own 
versions.  

In maths, we have continued with our sequence around time, telling the 
time to the nearest 5 minutes before focusing on reading clocks to the 
nearest minute. I wonder if you can tell the time at home this weekend?  

Science saw us learn more about light sources and reflectors. We learnt 
that light sources are objects that are capable of generating their own 
light. In history, we learnt about Celtic warriors, including how they lived, 
dressed and fought. Have a super weekend in the sunshine!  

Year 4—Miss McLean 

We’ve had a lovely week in year four this week and have made the most of the lovely  
weather. 

The children have been writing some independent tales in English this week and are all very 
proud of the work that they have produced. We spent time practicing and developing editing 
skills to improve our writing even further. Our next sequence will be based on the ‘Book of 
Bones’ by Gabrielle Balkin. 

In maths we have finished our sequence on time by converting between 12- and 24-hour 
clocks using both analogue and digital representations. We have had some great discus-
sions about am and pm time throughout the week. Our next sequence will be a short one  
on statistics including looking at and interpreting graphs and charts. 

We found out that the Anglo-Saxons divided the country into seven kingdoms after they  
arrived from Germany, Denmark and Sweden. We also learnt that they came in tribes  
called the Angles, Saxons and Jutes and created maps to show this.  

In science this week, we learnt about the organ in the digestive system and had a go at 
drawing and labelling them as well as describing and explaining their functions. 

Finally, in PSHE we came up with our own definition of the key words conflict and  
compromise. The children then had a go at role playing a scenario where there  
was conflict and then a compromise was made to resolve it. 

Have a fantastic 
weekend!  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 5—Mr Walter 
Year 5 have continued to work fantastically well this week. In English, we have been finish-
ing our writing on our created texts linking to our digital focus. We have been able to play 
editing bingo to see what key techniques of grammar and punctuation we have included in 
our writing and editing as appropriate. While looking into our next focus of the Dictionary of 
Difficult words to help expand our vocabulary.  In maths, we have started a sequence focus-
sing on position and direction we have been recalling our understanding of coordinates and 
how they can be plotted accurately in the first quadrant.  
 
We have also been exploring how parachutes work with air resistance by conducting an ex-
periment to test on an egg. In DT, we researched the importance of food safety and hygiene 
and in history we delved into a box of resources that link to the history of World War II and 
Winkleigh, finding some interesting facts and images and comparing them on our timeline. 
Have a fantastic weekend Year 5! 

Y5 & Y6 SPORTS UPDATE 

 On Wednesday, we had our first experience of a cricket festival and it was brilliant. 16 children 
travelled to North Devon Cricket Club (Instow) and enjoyed the opportunity to play 4 matches 
each against other local schools. The format involved 40 balls per class with each batting pair 
getting 10 balls to score as many runs as they could. Everyone as always represented the 
school brilliantly with their fair play, support, excellent attitude and performance in warm  
conditions. Well done team!  

Earlier in the year, we were able to take our first netball team out to play 
some matches versus Hatherleigh and we were thrilled when they asked 
us back for another fixture. However, this time we were able to take two 
teams of 7 players due to the increased desire to play netball across the 
school. Once more, there were some fantastic examples of key skills and 
techniques with the games being end to end and very entertaining.  
Overall, in the 4 games played we ended winning 20-12 which reflects all 
the hard work everyone put in. Thank you to all parents for transporting. 
We look forward to welcoming Hatherleigh to us soon.  

Additionally, a Year 6 football team went to Hatherleigh to play in a match at the school.  
Once more, in the heat on a hard surface the team worked really well and ended up being  
3-1 winners.   
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 6—Mr Davis 

Year 6 have certainly managed to pack a lot of things into this week!  

In English, the children have been continuing their sequence about Greek Mythology by 
considering the tale in the Odyssey when Odysseus meets Polyphemus. The children have 
written a section as a class, written a section in pairs and then finished the tale on their own. 
They have all really considered the characterisation of Odysseus in this first person piece of 
work.  

In Maths, the children have started their penultimate maths sequence - Converting 
Measures. This week, they have looked at converting and calculating metric measures and 
have started to look at converting metric and imperial measures.  

In Science this week, Year 6 have learnt about why exercise is so important to our heart, 
physical and mental health. They then had to create advice for younger children as to why 
they should exercise every day.  

This week's philosophy lesson built upon the last runaway train thought experiment and  
involved the class imagining that they were the programmers working on the new  
automated, driverless vehicles. They were presented with scenarios and had to  
decide how they would program their vehicles to react.  

 

 

 

In Art, the children have learnt about drawing using 1-point perspective and how this can 
create the illusion of three dimensions on their work.  

 

 

 

 

Year 6's History lesson involved learning about the differences between Athenians and 
Spartans and why this made their battles and exchanges so interesting to historians.  

Finally, congratulations to all of the children who took part in sporting events this week. The 
cricket took place in an amazing spot and we were complimented on our behaviour. Also, 
another successful outing for the Year 6 football team and the Year 5/6 netball team.  

What a week!  
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Huge congratulations to our Year 4/5 Rounders Team! 

They won an impressive match against Monkleigh Primary School last Friday, with this being 

just their first outing. We were lucky to have stunning weather and batting/fielding to match! 

Congratulations Owen, Harry, Enzo, Holly, Thomas, Levi, Blake, Archie, Finn, Sam!  

Brilliant sportsmanship and a mature attitude, which we are very proud of. 

Thank you once again to parents for your support.  

Also, thank you to Mr Davis for officiating over the match. 

Mr Slocombe 

YEAR 4/5 ROUNDERS 
FRIDAY 9TH JUNE 2023 
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JOB VACANCY 
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JOB VACANCY 
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Teaching Assistant and Meal Time Assistant 

Winkleigh Primary School 

to start September 2023 
Required Monday to Friday, term time only (38 weeks per year) 

9.00am-12.00pm TA 

12.00pm-13.00pm MTA 

13.15pm-15.30pm TA 

At Winkleigh primary school we are passionate about learning and our Governing Board are looking to appoint an  
enthusiastic and inspirational Teaching Assistant and Meal Time Assistant. This position will begin September 2023.  
As a federation we value our TAs, HLTAs and MTAs and regard them as an integral part of our team. 

You will be experienced in working across all primary school key stages. Training will be provided. There may be the  
opportunity for progression to HLTA again training will be provided. There is also the opportunity to expand this role and 
work alongside colleagues in our wraparound care provision that offers breakfast club and after school club running daily 
until 5.30pm. Please state in your application form if you are interested in helping to support our wraparound care provision. 

What we are looking for: 

- You must be highly motivated, flexible and committed, with experience of working with children of all abilities;  

You will have a good knowledge of standards and progress and have a clear understanding of how children learn; 

- You must have English and Maths GCSE as a minimum and ideally experience of working with individuals, small groups,  
fulfilling classroom duties and using your own initiative; 

- You will be able to build a strong rapport with children and use your creativity and innovation to enrich learning  
opportunities, ensuring that all children reach their full potential; 

- You will enhance our team of committed individuals by always having high expectations and promoting the principles of 
inclusion; 

- Excellent communication skills are essential;  

We offer the opportunity to work: 

- In a rural, caring school with a staff team who have high aspirations for all children; 

- With staff who are highly motivated and committed to the very best for our children; 

- In a welcoming, supportive environment where hard work and commitment is valued; 

We welcome to visits to our school. To arrange a tour with a member of SLT please telephone 01837 83354 and book an  
appointment. More information regarding our school can be found at https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh or 
by telephoning 01837 83354.  

We are committed to safeguarding and this role requires an enhanced DBS disclosure. This role requires the ability to fulfil all 
spoken aspects of the role with confidence, professionalism and fluency in English. The Governors at Winkleigh Primary 
School (The Woodland Federation) have not adopted ’pay portability’ within their pay policy.  An application form and  
further details are available on the school website. Completed application forms should be returned to  
caroline.crosby@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk (School Business Manager).  

Please apply by 9.00am on the closing date Friday 30th June 2023.  
Interviews will be held on Friday 7th July 2023. 

TA 26.25hrs per week, MTA 5hrs per week  

TA Grade B £10.79-10.98 per hour 

MTA Grade A £10.60 per hour 



 

 

Mondays—Fun & Games 

Board and card games - children may also bring in 

their favourite board/card games from home to play 

with their friends.   

+ SNACK (sandwich) 

 

~ Sessions available between 3.30pm to 5.30pm, charged at £5.00 per hour ~ 

~ Every Monday to Friday during term time ~  

~ Book on the Gateway in the Clubs section ~ 
Our programme of activities for this half term is shown below 

Tuesdays—Outdoor Play 

Traditional playground games, parachute games,  

ball games.  

+ SNACK (sandwich) 

Wednesdays—Art & Craft 

Creative mixed media art projects led by our  

talented in-house artist; Miss Parsons. 

Summer themed art projects including; tissue  

paper ice cream collage, summer sun pointillism,  

wax and watercolour underwater scene, design a 2D 

sandcastle, beading and scratch art, sewing and  

flip-flop 3D design! 

 

Thursdays—Cooking 

Summer food items including; stir fry,  

summer fruits salad, chilli noodles, Eton mess,  

muffin pizzas and more! 

We cook together, then eat together.  

Fridays—Allsorts 

Outside: Football/ ball games/ bikes / gardening 

Inside: table games/ art/ construction /quiet time 

+ SNACK (sandwich) 



 

 

DEADLINE THURSAY 22ND JUNE 2023 

 

SCHOOL FUNDRAISING 
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FUNDRAISING 

 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?

utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink 

Send your coins 

in by 5th July 

2023 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/winkleigh-primary-school?utm_campaign=How+it+works&utm_source=ysl&utm_medium=Leaflet&utm_content=Hyperlink


 

 

KINGS NYMPTON—SUMMER FETE 

 

SCHOOL FUNDRAISING 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
17TH APRIL TO 20TH OCTOBER 2023 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 
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